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To The Celestial 
Lodge: 

Lawrence D. Eckhardt 

Message from the Venerable Master 
  

 
 
 
Greetings Brethren! 
 
This month’s article comes to you in a roundabout way from our Orator, Brother 
Gerald Giebink 32°. For those of you who were not able to attend the Lodge of 
Perfection meeting on March 6th, Bro. Gerald presented a fascinating enlightenment 
that was illuminating information to nearly all of us in attendance. The topic of his 
presentation was the Maundy Thursday observance. 
 
When Bro. Gerald texted to inform me that he wanted to make this talk, I initially 
thought the message came through my phone garbled. Certainly, I speculated, he 
meant Monday – Thursday. However, I pondered, aren’t we supposed to be 
Freemasons every day of the week? All I had to do is be patient, however, which 
every good Mason should endeavor to do (especially me, according to Milissa), and 
all would be made clear by Bro. Gerald’s oration. 
 
Bro. Gerald first learned of Maundy Thursday while performing his duties as the 
Billings Valley’s VMAP (Valley Membership Achievement Project) coordinator. VMAP 
is a project that’s mission is to help each Valley ensure every Scottish Rite Brother is 
provided with the best possible member experience and value for his membership. 
The tool used to achieve this goal is the VMAP workbook, which Bro. Gerald is 
responsible for completing and submitting to the Supreme Council on behalf of the 
Billings Valley each year.   
 
In the workbook, Bro. Gerald noticed a curious category that could be completed to 
achieve its intended success. This category was the observance of Maundy 
Thursday. Being not certain what that meant, this motivated Bro. Gerald to investigate 
precisely what this celebration entailed.   
 
According to Bro. Gerald’s research, many Christians observe Maundy Thursday, or 
Holy Thursday, on the Thursday before Good Friday and Easter. This day always 
comes between March 19th and April 22nd. Furthermore, this day commemorates 
Jesus’ last supper with his disciples.  
 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Message from our Personal Representative 

 

       Saturday 20th, 2024 
 

8:40 a.m. 19-21st Classroom 
Degrees 

9:47 a.m. 22nd Degree 

10:16 a.m. 23-25th Classroom 
Degrees 

11:11 a.m. Break 

11:20 a.m. 26-28th Classroom 
Degrees 

12:45 p.m. Lunch Break 1 Hour 

1:45 p.m. 29th Degree 

2:20 p.m. Break 

2:35 p.m. 30th Degree 

3:40 p.m. 31st Classroom Degree 

4:00 p.m. Break 

4:15pm 32nd Degree 

5:30pm 32nd Finished 

6:30pm Banquet 

Friday 19th, 2024: 

 

12:00 p.m. Class Role Call 

1:00 p.m. 4th Degree 

1:30 p.m. 5-6th Classroom 
Degree 

1:58 p.m. 7th Degree 

2:15 p.m. 8-13th Classroom 
Degree 

3:50 p.m. 14th Degree 

4:30 p.m. 15-17th Classroom 
Degree 

5:15 p.m. Eighteenth Degree 

6:45 p.m. End of Day 

 

Greetings!  Here is the schedule for the Donald Herndon 33°, Valley of Billings, 193rd 
Reunion. We have seven candidates as of the printing of the Billboard. If you know of a 
Master Mason in your Blue Lodge that is interested, please let the Secretary know. I hope 
you take time to join us in reuniting with your fellow Brethren on April 19th and 20th while 
we make new Scottish Rite Masons. I look forward to seeing you then.  

Sean McDuffee 33° 

REUNION! 
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On February 18, 2024, Masonry, Scottish Rite and I lost a wonderful friend, Brother Christopher Jeffrey 
Nathanael Lustgraaf, who died unexpectedly at the age of 33. I met Brother Chris for the first time at the 
joint Reunion of Helena and Great Falls Valleys held in Great Falls on May 20, 2023. I did the 
communication of the degrees and led discussion on the lessons of the degrees (i.e. I asked questions 
to the candidates.) When studying the degrees of Scottish Rite Freemasonry, the lessons of the degrees 
are really a study of human behavior in response to various influences. Brother Chris added valuable 
insight and a disciplined comprehension of human behavior portrayed in the degree being discussed. 
His explanation of psychological causes for typical human responses in different social interaction 
brought a new light in analyzing the degree lessons. When he commented on the lesson, it was humbly 
presented.  We all appreciated the depth of his intellectual contributions to the learning. Later in the 
Reunion Brother Chris told me he had studied psychology in college. Only recently did I learn that he 
had a Doctorate in Social and Experimental Psychology.   

The day after the Reunion in Great Falls, I was in coffee hour after the church service, and there was 
Brother Chris. Then I learned that not only was he a brother Mason, he was also working as the Education 
& Outreach Coordinator for the church. With these two connections, our fraternal bond strengthened. I 
had admiration for his intellect, humor, humility, and sincerity. I treasured learning from him and sharing 
our common beliefs. Later when I was in the church office, we continued talking about our mutual 
interests. 

In late July 2023, Brother Chris told me had accepted a position at MSU-Northern, in Havre, Montana 
and would be leaving his hometown of Helena. Since I was a native of Bozeman, I understood the 
concern of moving from a city within the mountains to the flatter regions of Montana. In my career I had 
moved from Bozeman to Valley County.  At least in Havre, one can see the Bears Paw Mountains to the 
south. We discussed the esthetic difference between living in the mountains and living in the prairie, and 
we agreed that mountain people can enjoy the prairie environment. We agreed to keep in touch and 
meet again at future Scottish Rite functions. 

My regret when he left Helena was that it would be difficult to meet up again, and because I appreciated 
his insight and strength of character, I wanted to learn more about him and his philosophy of life. 

 

(Continued on page 8) 

 

THE RITE CORNER 

“In Memoriam of Brother Chris” 
 

David L. Nielsen, S.G.I.G. in Montana 
 

 



 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Clinic is providing sponsorships for 63 children. There are a few applications for sponsorships as well. 
The average expenditures per month is over $4,000. 

At the annual meeting in February, three existing board members were re-elected for a three-year term, 
Mary Beth Aasterud, Ronny Aasterud, and Sean McDuffee. A new member was elected, David Jobrack, 
which brings the total members to 14. 

The Clinic will have a new website soon. It has been many years since the original one was started and 
needed many updates. The logo on the website will be Rite Care. 

New contracts have been signed by all the clinics. Thanks to Don Herndon for updating the contracts and 
contacting all the clinics.  

The Clinic received from the Anderson Trust $3,174. This trust has given similar amounts to the Clinic for 
many years. 

Please consider the 365 Club. You can give a few cents a day, a dollar a day, or more. It all helps and gives 
funding for the sponsorships. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jered Scherer, Chairman 

2024 Valley Information 221 Members 

(Remember– you can pay your 2024 dues on-line or through the office!) 

Active Members with Dues Paid in Full: 130    58.8 % 
Members with Current Dues Balance: 16   7.2 % 
Active Members with Arrears Dues Balance: 8   3.6 % 
Active Members that are Dues Exempt (ALR): 41 18.6% 
Active Paid Life Members (E): 26 11.8% 
 

A note about 2024 dues Renewal Notices coming from Supreme Council: Remember your dues must be paid by 01 January 
to be in good standing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring has 
officially 
arrived!  
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2024 Officers & General Information 
 
 

(Upcoming events on page 10) 

 

Honormans Luncheon  March 29, 2024 

Rite Care Board Meeting  April 2, 2024 

Remembrance & Renewal April 3, 2024 

KSA Meeting   April 17, 2024 

SPRING REUNION  APRIL 19-20, 2024 

Rite Care Board Meeting  May 7, 2024 

Stated Meeting   May 8, 2024 

KSA Meeting   May 15, 2024 

 

2024 Officers 

LODGE OF PERFECTION 

Venerable Master John Hugdahl, 32° 

Senior Warden  Tom Hanel, 32° KCCH 

Junior Warden  Nate Frickel, 32° 

Orator (all bodies) Gerald Giebink, 32° 

Almoner  TC Chatman, 32° KCCH 

Secretary  Llewellyn Fletcher, 33° 

Treasurer  Dan Jobrack, 32° KCCH 

Prelate   David Jobrack, 32° 

Master of Ceremonies Cody Catlin, 32° 

Expert   Robert Cauckwell, 32° 

Captain of the Host Michael Ebert, 32° 

Tyler   Anthony Morse, 32° 

Organist  John Baber, 32° KCCH 

ROSE CROIX 

Wise Master  Jacob Clos, 32° 

Senior Warden  Rick Ingram-Hegenbart, 32° 

Junior Warden  Mitch Burns, 32° 

COUNCIL OF KADOSH 

Commander  Tom Watson, 32° 

1st Lt. Commander Cody Thormahlen, 32° 

2nd Lt. Commander Anthony Morse, 32° 

CONSISTORY 

Master of Kadosh Tom Hornung, 33° 

Prior   Tracy Dinkel, 32° 

Preceptor  Marc Sewell, 32° 

Minister of State  TBD 

2-Month Valley 
Calendar Snapshot 

Membership Breakfast  

2nd Saturday of each Month 

7:30 a.m. 

At: Perkins Restaurant 

765 S 20th Street W., Billings MT 59102 

 

Billings Scottish Rite Office Hours 

Wednesday and Thursday 
9 a.m. – noon 

 

 
Coffee Klatch 

Every Thursday morning beginning at 7:30 a.m. 
in the Temple Dining Room 
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(Venerable Masters Message cont. from page 1) 

During that meal in the upper room, Jesus washed his disciples’ feet, referred to as The Maundy. He also 
gave them a new commandment, and it is recounted in John 13:34 as thus: “Just as I have loved you, you 
also should love one another.” In fact, the word “Maundy” comes from the Latin word “mandatum,” which 
means, “commandment.”  
 
Jesus took the role of the servant of the house when he humbly washed each of his disciples’ feet. The act 
of washing feet was a symbolic reminder of Jesus’ authority to forgive sin. It was an act of service to his 
disciples and something a servant would have done. 
 
According to the introduction of the Chapter of Rose Croix’s Ceremony of Remembrance and Renewal, the 
wisdom offered by Jesus in John 13:34 are simple words. Yet, they express the most sublime truth that all 
men are brothers. In other words, we share one origin and one common obligation. Jesus taught this 
proclamation as the one absolute rule that can measure life. 
 
In commemoration of this truth and of its relevance to the Scottish Rite, Rose Croix Chapters traditionally 
observed Maundy Thursday on the middle day of Holy Week. The Christian world traditionally fixed this date 
by using the day of Easter Sunday, which is the first Sunday after the full moon. This happens on or after 
March 21st, the vernal equinox. Freemasons have remembered this special day and have gathered 
throughout the world to reaffirm their faith in the universal fraternity of mankind.  
 
Masonically, Maundy Thursday is envisioned as a ceremony to commemorate the “Extinguishing of the 
Symbolic Light,” more specifically the crucifixion of Jesus Christ as is told in the gospel. On the immediate 
Sunday, there was a follow-up observance aptly called the “Relighting of the Symbolic Light,” which marked 
the resurrection. The key point of this observance was to remember those brethren who have passed on in 
the preceding year. Where once these events were mandatory for Knights Rose Croix, in most locations they 
now serve as remembrance events open to everyone. 
 
The first written record of Maundy Thursday was a ritual of the Eighteenth Degree which Charles de Ladebat 
wrote and published in 1856 in New Orleans. The Code of Statutes, which was adopted in 1866, lists Maundy 
Thursday as a feast day. Furthermore, as of 1878, the Statutes indicated its observance as obligatory.  
 
In deference to the religious nature of the Maundy Thursday ceremonies, however, this all changed in 1994. 
It was deemed appropriate at that time that a Scottish Rite nonobligatory “Celebration of Remembrance and 
Renewal” should replace the traditional Maundy Thursday observance. This was established to be held near 
the vernal equinox on March 21st. 
 
While seemingly a religious, and most specifically a Christian observance, it’s been written that the ceremony 
seeks to, “commemorate the death of our most wise and perfect Master, not as inspired or divine, but as at 
least the greatest of humanity.” In one description of the event, Arturo De Hoyos, Grand Archivist and Grand 
Historian of the Supreme Council, 33° Southern Jurisdiction, says, “The Ceremony of Remembrance and 
Renewal, including the Mystic Banquet, is not a religious observance. It is neither the Feast of Passover nor 
a Sacrament of Holy Communion, although it commemorates the spirit of both days. Annually, the 
observance is held near the vernal equinox.” 
The first written record of Maundy Thursday was a ritual of the Eighteenth Degree which Charles de Ladebat 
wrote and published in 1856 in New Orleans. The Code of Statutes, which was adopted in 1866, lists Maundy 
Thursday as a feast day. Furthermore, as of 1878, the Statutes indicated its observance as obligatory.  
 
In deference to the religious nature of the Maundy Thursday ceremonies, however, this all changed in 1994. 
It was deemed appropriate at that time that a Scottish Rite nonobligatory “Celebration of Remembrance and 
Renewal” should replace the traditional Maundy Thursday observance. This was established to be held near 
the vernal equinox on March 21st. 

(Venerable Masters Message cont. on page 8) 
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Greetings family and friends, how can we be in April already? This year is flying by way too fast. It is strange 
how the days drag, but the year doesn’t. Magic City Chapter is gearing up to attend Montana DeMolay’s 
Sweet Retreat. This year we are changing things up. We are holding this event at an adventure camp located 
outside of Bozeman Montana. We will still accomplish our mission of the event, but there will be a lot less 
structure and more bonding and growing as people and members this year. We are going to have initiation, 
workshops, dancing, hitting a hot springs pool and campfires. Our goal is to build the bonds between the 
members that will last a lifetime. I am very excited about this event.   

I have been on a journey of self-discovery and personal growth over the past several months, and one of the 
most rewarding endeavors is finding your passion. I've had the privilege of witnessing the transformative 
power of exploring interests and passions in myself and in the lives of those around me. Today, I invite you 
to embark on a journey of self-exploration and inspiration as we delve into the topic of finding your passion. 

Every individual is unique, with a diverse range of interests, talents, and curiosities waiting to be explored. 
Encouraging our young men to explore a variety of interests opens the door to new experiences and 
opportunities for growth. Whether it's music, art, sports, technology, or community service, there's a vast 
world of possibilities waiting to be discovered. 

When we engage in activities that align with our passions, we unlock a reservoir of inspiration and motivation 
in both the short and long term. Passion ignites a fire within us, driving us to pursue our goals with unwavering 
determination and enthusiasm. It fuels our creativity, sparks innovation, and propels us towards success. 

Discovering and pursuing our passions yields numerous benefits beyond personal fulfillment. It fosters a 
sense of purpose and direction, guiding our choices and actions towards meaningful endeavors. Passion 
cultivates resilience, empowering us to overcome obstacles and persevere in the face of challenges. 
Moreover, it enhances overall well-being, contributing to greater happiness, satisfaction, and fulfillment in 
life. 

As adults and supporters, it's our responsibility to create an environment that nurtures and encourages the 
exploration of passions. We must provide opportunities for our youth to discover their interests, experiment 
with new activities, and pursue their dreams with confidence. By fostering a culture of curiosity, creativity, 
and self-discovery, we empower our youth to unlock their full potential and become the leaders of tomorrow. 

In conclusion, finding your passion is a transformative journey that holds the key to unlocking our true 
potential. As family members of Magic City Chapter and of the Scottish Rite, let us inspire and empower our 
youth to explore their interests, pursue their passions, and embark on a journey of self-discovery.  

Magic City Chapter extends our arms to all who want to join us in this journey. Help us create an environment 
where inspiration is a way of life, where every day is an opportunity. If you are or have someone in mind, 
youth, or adult, who would benefit from our organization, please reach out to me at 
dan.massey@mtdemolay.org or 402-681-7763. 
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(Venerable Masters Message cont. from page 6) 

While seemingly a religious, and most specifically a Christian observance, it’s been written that the ceremony 
seeks to, “commemorate the death of our most wise and perfect Master, not as inspired or divine, but as at 
least the greatest of humanity.” In one description of the event, Arturo De Hoyos, Grand Archivist and Grand 
Historian of the Supreme Council, 33° Southern Jurisdiction, says, “The Ceremony of Remembrance and 
Renewal, including the Mystic Banquet, is not a religious observance. It is neither the Feast of Passover nor 
a Sacrament of Holy Communion, although it commemorates the spirit of both days. Annually, the 
observance is held near the vernal equinox.” 
 
Of the ceremony itself, it states, “Let us at the Symbolic Relighting of the Lights, dedicate ourselves to duty, 
renew our vows, so often repeated in our Rite, and lead the Life of Love, one to another, that our light will 
shine among men in the world, that we may be known truly as men and as Masons who mean eternal truths 
learned in our Rituals and who, by our personal acts and conduct, portray those meanings to their ultimate 
fulfillment.” 
 
In closing, if you missed the March Lodge of Perfection meeting, at least now you did not miss this intriguing 
enlightenment presented by Bro. Gerald. For all the reasons offered in this topic, I hope you can be in 
attendance for the Billings Valley’s Remembrance and Renewal ceremony on April 3rd.  As a reminder, the 
event is open to the public, so friends and family are allowed to attend. Not only is it important for us together 
to mourn the passing of our departed brethren who have had their lights extinguished in the prior year, it is 
equally important for us to reignite the light of hope and illuminate our way, through enlightenment, to a 
brighter future. 
 
With Masonic Regards! 
Bro. John Hugdahl, 32° 
Venerable Master 
Billings Valley Scottish Rite 

 
(S.G.I.G Message cont. from page 3) 

I remembered that while he worked for the church, he would write short articles telling of upcoming church 
events, and in the articles, he would segue from gems of wisdom and reflections on life and spirituality to the 
announcement of happenings. To understand who Brother Chris was, here are quotes from his original 
profound thoughts that were artfully made a part of the announcements, and which reflect his sound character 
and profound faith: 

ON CHANGE: “Change is a difficult path to navigate, but through change we are afforded the opportunity to 
grow. We can see this in the world around us. Spring has come, grass and leaves are growing, flowers bloom, 
and the cold white winter of the north has given way to the beauty of Spring. This is a season of renewal and 
rebirth, both for the land and the church.” 

ON THE FUTURE AFTER PANDEMIC: “Given the ‘return to normal’ that is taking place across the country, 
it makes sense now more than ever to focus on the future rather than to dwell on the past. If one foot is 
planted firmly in the past, it is all the more difficult to move forward. I for one hope to see this community grow 
and continue to thrive.” 

ON PEACE: “Outside surrounded by the beauty of nature, and getting the chance to meet with old friends 
and new people from both congregations, I felt spiritually full (and physically full thanks to Rockstarr BBQ). 
That is what fellowship and camaraderie can do for us. It brings together people from disparate backgrounds 
who may not have had the chance to meet each other under different circumstances.” 

(S.G.I.G. message continued on page 9) 
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(S.G.I.G Message cont. from page 8) 

ON COMMUNITY: “We are all part of a community of God. Dealing with difficulties, no matter how seemingly 
large or insignificant, is made much easier simply by knowing you have the support of others. At the end of 
the day, there is no shame in asking for help, whether it be from another person or from God. God never 
gives us more than we can handle, and challenge is a great way for us to grow.”    

ON BELIEF AND FINDING GOD: “Belief can mean different things to each of us, and look very different from 
person to person. It can refer to our spiritual or religious beliefs, belief in someone or something, or simply 
belief in ourselves. This belief is powerful, and can be used to drive our actions. When our actions are in line 
with our belief in God, we can accomplish great things, regardless of whether we understand God’s plan or 
not. We have all heard the phrase that ‘seeing is believing,’ but when it comes to our spirituality, I would 
argue that believing is seeing. When we believe, God manifests Himself not only in the world around us, but 
also in the people around us.”  

ON ACCEPTING CHALLENGES: “In life, we face many challenges. In fact, it often feels like life is full of 
them. Dealing with challenges can feel overwhelming, and how we deal with them depends on so many 
different factors. Is it a novel challenge, or something we’re used to?  Is it a small challenge that is easily 
handled, or something that completely overwhelms us?  What coping mechanisms do we employ?  These 
kinds of things nearly always depend on the person, situation, and so much more.”  

I hope these reflections from Brother Chris show who he was as a man and Mason, and what he held sacred 
in life. His messages give us the inspiration for purity of life, for higher thoughts, and greater achievements. 
I will miss him, but thanks be to God for him sharing his deep thoughts and guidance for us to navigate the 
currents of life.  

Losing a friend who is young teaches us to devote time to share and learn from that friend because we know 
not when we might not have that opportunity. 

May his life be a beacon of light for peace to his family, friends, and brothers.  Farewell, dear Brother, farewell. 

From our Librarian – Illustrious Tom Horning –  

In 1986 four years before I joined the Masonic Lodge Brother Harold Davidson, who was then a professor 
of Library Sciences at Eastern Montana College began putting together the Billings Scottish Rite Masonic 
Library. It occupied one small repurposed former church classroom in the basement of the Scottish Rite 
building. Brother Davidson spent many of his own dollars to collect various Masonic printed materials: 
books, past proceedings of numerous appended bodies, out of print books, research lodge memberships, 
past publications of numerous research lodges, and various historic photographs, documents, and 
memorabilia. Over the years that single room absorbed three others, as the library grew. Brother Harold 
found the Dewey Decimal System inadequate to handle all the Masonic material, so he created his own 
system of cataloging and shelving books. I call it the Davidson Decimal System. The Billings Valley did at 
some point, begin awarding the library an annual grant of $1000 annually for the furtherance of the library. 
The annual grant together with donations and sales of Masonic jewelry continues to sufficiently fund the 
libraries operations.   

When, in 20214 Brother Harold realized that his time was short, he began seeking a replacement for himself 
as librarian. I was asked to meet with him, and to my surprise he told me that he would like me to take over. 
I had no background in Library Science, but Brother Harold told me that since I was a science teacher that I 
had undoubtedly spent some time in a library. I reluctantly agreed and subsequently spent many Thursday 
mornings after coffee learning as much as I could absorb, and Harold could communicate about Library 
Science. I am still woefully ignorant of the intricate workings of a fully functioning library due to my own 
inadequacies, not due to Harold’s monumental efforts to educate me.  
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(Librarians message cont. from page 8) 

Now for highlights of the library’s holdings –  

Library research memberships include: 

1. The Philalethes Society (Harold was their librarian for years) 
2. Quator Coronati-the Premier Lodge of Masonic Research in England (1884 to the present) 
3. Texas Lodge of Research 
4. Iowa Lodge of Research 
5. The Scottish Rite Research Society 
6. Missouri Lodge of Research 
7. The Illinois Lodge of Research 
8. Southern California Research Lodge F&AM 
9. Allied Masonic Degrees – York Rite 

We monthly or annually receive books and various publications from each of the above bodies. 

Past proceedings from –  

 Grand Lodge of Montana (complete) 
 Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite 
 Grand Encampment Knights Templar 
 Order of Eastern Star 
 Allied Masonic Degrees 
 Montana York Rite Bodies (some) 
 40 years + of: Montana-The Magazine of Western History 
 Monthly publication of Knights Templar Magazine 
 Quarterly issues of The Royal Arch Magazine 
 The Billboard (complete set) 
 Montana Freemason (complete-almost) 
 Newsletters (put out by Ashlar & Rimrock Lodges 
 Albadooings (not sure how complete 
 Short Talk Bulletin: (complete set-literally hundreds). Each issue is a single page synopsis. All phases of 

Masonry are addressed. A great resource for brief educational presentations in lodge. Seven file drawers 
of miscellaneous articles on dozens of topics. 

 Publications from several defunct Masonic organizations. 

Memorabilia including –  

 Hundreds of Shrine Pins and Assorted Jewelry for sale, various aprons and badges (including PGM’s-not 
for sale), old York Rite grand sessions credentials badges, numerous old posters and photographs, Knights 
Templar swords and uniforms, Shrine and O.E.S. dust catchers 

Over 200 volumes on all aspects of Masonry, including several sets of Masonic encyclopedias, and even some 
fictional works by popular authors such as Dan Brown. 

AND SO MUCH MORE! 

If you would like to avail yourself of this top-notch resource, call me (Tom Hornung) at (406) 690-6060 or come to 
Thursday coffee! I am usually there from 7:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m., or come to the monthly Scottish Rite Meetings on 
the first Wednesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. (6:30 if you would like to join us for dinner) 
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DINNER 
DINNER RESERVATIONS 

REQUIRED. PLEASE MAKE YOUR 
RESERVATION WITH THE 

SECRETARY (259-6683 NLT 4/1/24 
@11:00 a.m.), OR REQUEST THE 
SECRETARY ADD YOU TO THE 

CALL LIST. THOSE ON THE CALL 
LIST WILL RECEIVE A REMINDER 
CALL 2-3 DAYS BEFORE STATED 

DINNER. 

 

MEAL MENU by Cody 

Main Dish and Sides (choice) - $15.00 

Relish Trays 

 

Salad & Croutons with Ranch 1000 Island 
Dressings & Breadsticks 

1. Beef and Pork Lasagna 
Italian Chickpea Salad 

2. Impossible Lasagna 
Italian Chickpea Salad 

                          DESSERT 

Lemon Sheet Cake with White Frosting 

Business Attire 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

365 CLUB 

Ronny & Mary Beth Aasterud 

Dennis and June Crowder 

Mark and Cathy Sewell 

LANGUAGE CLINIC OPERATIONS 

Jered Scherer 

COURTESY TRANSPORTATION VAN 

Anonymous Cash Donor 

Steven or Leann Rhodes 

Mark and Cathy Sewell 

Charles Harman 

In memory of: Clint Frank 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS 

For Leroy Summers: 

Marie Armstrong 

Summers McNea CPA 
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Billings Scottish Rite Bodies 

514 14th Street West 
Billings, MT 59102-5216 
 
Personal Rep: Sean P. McDuffee, 33° 
Secretary: Lewie Fletcher, 33° 
Editor: Dan Jobrack, 32° KCCH 
Email: secretary@billingsscottishrite.com 
Website: www.billingsscottishrite.com 
Phone: (406) 259-6683 
 
Office Hours Wednesday & Thursday 

9:00 a.m. – noon 
 

Email the Secretary to be added to 
our Email list for an electronic 

Billboard 

 

Billings Scottish Rite 

 

 

 

Orient of Montana 
Freemasons of Montana 

 

Lodge of Perfection 
 Venerable Master 

              John J. Hugdahl, 32°  
Chapter Rose Croix 

    Wise Master 
Jacob Clos, 32° 

Council Knights Kadosh 
    Commander 

                  Tom Watson, 32° 
Consistory 

Master of Kadosh 
  Tom Hornung, 33° 
 

Upcoming Events    

  MEETINGS/EVENTS  
Honormans Luncheon March 29th, 2024 Dining Room 

Rite Care Board Meeting April 2, 2024 noon Conference Room 

Exec. Board Mtg. April 3, 2024 6:00 Conference Room 

Stated Dinner April 3, 2024 6:30 Dining Room 

Remembrance & Renewal April 3, 2024 7:30 Lodge Room 

(Remembrance & Renewal is open to the public) 

Spring Reunion April 19-20 (Full schedule posted in the PR 
message above) 

Rite Care Board Meeting May 7th, 2024 noon Conference Room 

Exec. Board Mtg. May 1st, 2024 6:00 p.m. Conference Room 

Stated Dinner May 1st, 2024 6:30 p.m. Dining Room 

Stated Meeting May 1st, 2024 7:30 Lodge Room 

KSA Meeting May 15th, 2024 6:30 Lodge Room 

 


